
LEWIS SKI CLUB NEWSLETTER

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Glenn Research Center

Cleveland, Ohio










June, 2001
Big Plans In The Works …
The summer planning session held May 15th resulted in many exciting ideas for your entertainment satisfaction.  We have summer plans!  We have winter plans!  We have racing plans!  See details inside for both summer schedule and 2001-2002 winter season.

Shooters :  Friday June 8th, 5:30 pm

*  *  *

CMSC Softball Tournament :  Saturday June 16th at NASA

The next regular meeting of the Lewis Ski Club will take place on June 5th at the Guerin House.  Road construction will require detour via Cryogenic Road to access Guerin House.  Off-site members may want too ask for directions at the main gate.

Next Meeting: Tuesday, June 5th

at the Guerin House.  5:00 pm

Summer schedule . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .page 2
Winter Schedule . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .page 4
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

(From the V.P. for the Prez:)

Here is where you find out that I have not been paying attention.  I am still figuring out what I am doing.  So if anybody has suggestions, feel free to comment.  

With the survey results tabulated, the Summer and Winter planning committees have had their preliminary meetings.  There were plenty of good ideas on what we should be doing throughout the year.



 (continued, page 2)

(President’s Message, continued)

The Summer Activities Meeting was held on May 15, 2001 at the Guerin House. Some of the very near team summer activities that I want to bring to everybody’s attention are a Happy Hour at Shooters on Friday, June 8, the softball tournament at NASA on Saturday, June 16, and the club picnic on Tuesday, July 10th. The picnic will be $1.00 for members.

The winter planning committee met on 5/22/01. There are a lot of trips being planned for the 2002 ski season, and it is looking to be a very good ski year.  Please see the tentative schedule elsewhere in this newsletter, and if anybody has other suggestions please contact one of the committee members.

Mark Hyatt was elected VP of CMSC.  Congratulations Mark!

See you all at the next general club meeting at 5:00 pm on June 5, at the Guerin House.

Al Linne

V.P. Alpine

Summer 2001 Lewis Ski Club Itinerary (Tentative)
Day

Date(s)


Event




Contact Person


Mondays
Weekly 4:00 pm
Volleyball



Tom Palisin


Friday

June 8 – 5:30 pm
Happy Hour at Shooters

Al and Diane Linne


Saturday
June 16

CMSC Softball Tournament @GRC
Bruce Frankenfield


Tuesday
July 10


Annual Lewis Ski Club Picnic
Karen Fashimpaur


Fri – Sun
July 27-29

Windsor/Indians Weekend trip
(need coordinator)


Saturday
August 18

CMSC Family Summer Picnic
CMSC/Mike Nolan


TBD

August


Put-in-Bay



Charlie Snyder


TBD

August


Cedar Point Day


(need coordinator)


TBD

September

Golf Outing



(need coordinator)


TBD

October

Halloween party at Guerin House
Karen Fashimpaur
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Recreational Volleyball!


Where:  Tom Palisin’s house @ 5865 W 220th St., Fairview Park (parking across the street in the Catholic Knights of Ohio or on the side street 6 houses south, Brookway).  Directions (from NASA) – Take Brookpark Road West to 220th St.  Turn right (North), go 8 houses up on the right hand (East) side.

When:  Monday nights, 6/4, 6/18, 6/25, 7/2, 7/16, 7/23, 7/30, 8/6, 8/13, 8/20, 8/27, possibly into September.  We will not play on 6/11 – Vacation or 7/9 – the day before the summer picnic.  Open play will be from 4:00 – 6:00 p.m. everyone plays. From 6:00 until dark we will form teams and play with the winning team keeping the court.  Weather permitting – if it’s raining or looks like rain, call (440) 734-0493.

Suggestions:  Bring something to eat or cook on the grill (propane and grill provided) and your own beverage(s) of choice (I also have several large coolers).  I don’t have sand but the grass is pretty soft; I play barefoot.  The house will be closed (kids, dog, air conditioning bills) but there will be a port o john.  

Cost: None, however, donations will be accepted to alleviate the cost of propane and the Port o John.  

(Tom Palisin)
Information Survey

Results from the April member survey have been compiled, and are available for review by those who may be interested.  (Names have been changed to protect the innocent).  Results may be examined at our Official Web Site: http://www.grc.nasa.gov/WWW/Clubs/lercski/

Lewis Ski Club Co-ed Softball Team

The CMSC Co-ed Softball Tournament is being held at NASA, on Saturday, June 16.  Lewis Ski Club is entering a team and we are always looking for more softball players, especially women.  If you are interested in playing with the Lewis Ski Club team, contact our team manager, Kevin Radil (216-433-5047).  We will hold a short softball practice at the NASA fields on Tuesday June 12, around 5:00PM.   Hopefully playing on our own home field, will lead us to the championship!

(Bruce Frankenfield)

Alpine Valley Season Pass Sale

Alpine Valley Ski Resort in Chesterland, Ohio is offering a CMSC 2002 Season Pass for only $99.95.  That’s four days of about of paid skiing and 112 free days!  See the last page of the Sitzmark’s season wrap up issue for more information. This offer is only good for CMSC members, which is you, and it expires on June 15, 2001.  Your club membership just keeps providing more value.

(Bruce Frankenfield)
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Subject: Item left at meeting (Lost & Found)

Several meetings ago someone left a red combo hat/scarf (woman’s) at the monthly ski club meeting.  Since I have not been to a meeting recently, its been riding around in my car.  I did not want to leave it there because I have lost several items that I had left behind there.   Contact Jerry Hill at (216)433-8737

(Jerry Hill)

NASA Lewis Ski Club 2002 Ski Trip Schedule

PRELIMINARY

Date

Day


Location



Coordinator


January 4
Friday


Holimont, NY



January 18
Friday


Holiday Valley


January 21
Monday

Peak-n-Peek, NY


February 1-2
Friday/Saturday
Holimont/Kissing Bridge, NY
Mark Hyatt


February 15
Friday


Holiday Valley, NY




March 1
Friday


Holimont, NY




March 9-16
Week


Banff, Alberta Canada

Bruce Frankenfield
RACING REPORT

Racing News - 2001 Season, Final Edition
Well, better late than never.  Due to a lot of travel and pressing work commitments, your humble race chair has been very lax in submitting the final report for the 2001 race season.  Any way, I'm here now to give the Club the final skinny on where we ended up this year.  The team continued it's trend of growth and performance improvement with strong finishes at Cockaigne and Swain.  We also recorded an increase in participation in the Wednesday Night Series at Boston Mills, and impressive personal performances.  First, the Wednesday Series...

Racing in the finals on March 4, John Anderson complied enough season points to finish 4th in AVM, Lisa Lambert wound up winning in CCW, with Teresa Kline a strong 3rd.  Karen Fashimpaur placed 3rd in CW, as did Charlie Snyder in CM.  Congratulations to everyone, especially the first timers who competed this season.  After downing some food and beverage, the dual eliminations in the afternoon produced some fine results as well, with Lisa and Karen both taking 1st, and Teresa coming up third.  I hope more of our members elect to enter this fun and competitive series next season.

Back on March 3rd, the weekend series moved on to the dual format GS at Cockaigne.  This was to be the end of an era, as Cockaigne ceased operations after this season.  CMSC bid a fond farewell to one of its long standing race destinations with the usual competition and post race festivities.  Individually, the Team had several racers in the running for season championships.  They and others made the trip to tally as many points as possible.  Lisa Lambert and John Schubert both finished 1st in CCW and CCM, respectively.  Elise Allen and our Queen, Kathy Schubert, come home with 2nd and 3rd place hardware in CVW.  As a team they compiled 49 points, good enough for 8th place out of 10 teams competing.
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On to Swain then, for the final race of the season.  John and Elise were both vying for championships in their classes.  John came up just short with a third place, but Elise brought home the bacon with a winning performance.  Lisa continued to impress in CCW, hunting for that elusive second strike,  with yet another first.  The Queen came in a respectable 5th, while your race chair was slacker of the day with a 7th in BM.  The team totaled 59 points, finishing 8 of 9 teams, just 2 points behind Erie Shores Ski Club.  In the elimination racing on Sunday, just for fun, Lisa took first, John was third, Elise another first, and Kathy fourth.  All together, a fine finish to a fine season.

For the season, the Team finished with 615 points, with 76 competitors in 13 scheduled races. A hearty congratulations to everyone who made the commitment to race for our Team.  We ended up 6th of 8 teams in Division 2 of the CMSC standings.  Our points per racer production was the highest of any team in Metro, testament to our quality vs quantity status.  Individually, Elise won Racer of the Year honors by 2 points in CVW. Way to go and Congratulations!  Kathy wound up tied for 8th in the same class. John wound up second and Bruce 8th in CCM.  Lisa wrapped up second in CCW and 9th in CW, an impressive season in both classes.  Andy Mazkalnins, Sandy Mauer, and Paul Senick tallied points for 16th in CVM, 19th in CVW and 24th in CM, respectively.  Your race chair ended up in sixth place in BM, just missing season hardware.  The top five finishers in each class collected their trophies at the Annual CMSC Race Awards Banquet on April 21.  Again, congratulations and thanks to everyone who made it out to the races this season.

I hope everyone will do their dry land training this summer, and come back better than ever.  The Team is always looking for new recruits, too.  You don't have to be an expert skier to race in Metro, but racing will make you a better skier.  Just ask the folks on the team who have moved up a class or two, or won some hardware.  We have great time on the hills during the races and an even better time swapping stories over a beverage or two afterward.  Here's to a continuation of our growth and performance next season.

 See you on the hill, next year!

Race schedule for the upcoming season, mark your calendars!

Don't forget the snowboard races either. One race per weekend, except at Combined.

Date

Type


Location

Dec. 26
Qualifying

Boston Mills

Jan. 5

Giant Slalom

Holiday Valley

Jan. 6

Slalom


Holiday Valley

Jan. 12

Slalom


Bristol

Jan. 13

Giant Slalom

Bristol

Jan. 27

Slalom


Boston Mills

Feb. 2

Slalom


Kissing Bridge

Feb. 9

Slalom


Swain

Feb. 10
Giant Slalom

Swain

Feb. 23
XLGS/Giant Slalom
Bristol

Feb. 24
Slalom


Bristol

Mar. 2

Dual Giant Slalom
Kissing Bridge

Mar. 9

Dual Giant Slalom
Swain

Mar. 10
Elimination

Swain

Mark

(Mark Hyatt)
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TRIP REPORTS
Fam Trip: Alberta Canada

Last month I had the privilege to attend a familiarization trip to some properties in the Rocky Mountains of Alberta Canada.  The purpose of these trips is to give clubs a closer look at ski destinations and property that is available for lodging and other activities.

We flew into Edmonton where we boarded a bus for the four-hour journey into Jasper National Park.  Jasper lodge was our home for two nights and quite a spectacular place.  This late in this “low snow” season provided Spring-looking surroundings, as the alpine ski area and the higher mountains had the only snow visible.  The extensive Nordic ski trails were no longer part of the charm for the remainder of the season.  Gorgeous lakes and valleys filled in the areas between the mountains, and XC skiing in this area would seem like Heaven.  Marmot Ski Area did provide a fantastic day of alpine skiing, though, and would have provided a few more if time would have allowed.  With the nearly 3000 foot vertical drop and peak elevation at about 8500 feet, it is a very skiable area, divided into about one third expert, one third novice and a third intermediate.  The down side of this paradise is for alpine skiers; you only have this one ski area.  They are in an expansion mode and have cleared the hurdles necessary to develop a face of one of the mountains that will be open next season.

There are many other options for occupying your vacation time- incredible hiking and side trips including a visit to the world renown- Columbia Ice Fields.  This glacier sits in area where, as it melts, it drains into all three oceans that surround North America.  Although Jasper would love for the ski groups to stay for their entire holiday, the tour outfitters recognize that too many alpine skiers would not want to spend all of their time on one mountain so they offer a trip similar to ours, where the trip participants would travel to the Banff area for more alpine adventures (as well as Nordic adventures).  This trip from Jasper takes about three hours and passes alongside the before mentioned Columbia Ice Fields.  With an early start you can ski all day at Lake Louise, as we did.  Three nights in Jasper and four in Banff is the typical breakdown of this split trip, although I would have no trouble spending a full week in Jasper.   Winter in the Canadian Rockies is beautiful but considered their off season, as summer hiking crowds swamp the lodging supply, driving the rates to nearly double the winter cost.  

Arriving at Lake Louise was a bit of a wake up call, as the previous day at Marmot resembled the earlier days at Holimont and Lake Louise was more like Holiday Valley.  The crowds did seem to thin out once we got up onto the ski trails and once again all of us had a fabulous ski day.   We had mountain guides at each ski area, a service that is available for any group and a recommended way to ski the best trails within your ski ability.  Lake Louise has a bit higher elevation and vertical drop than Marmot and plenty of variety for every skier’s ability for several days of fun.   Expansion is in their plans as well and already has ski trails on the front and back of the mountain, making it possible to plan your ski day around the potential sunshine.   Speaking of sunshine, Sunshine Village was our third and final ski destination.  Located 15 minutes from Banff, it’s a local’s favorite and the 3168 acres of skiable terrain (although not all skiable by me) will scatter the crowds until the lift lines recollect them.  Once again the snow fall had been a bit irregular in North America, with the west not getting their typical allotment.  This resulted in thin cover in areas that were usually open, but not open this season.  This really didn’t effect us as most of the closed area was a bit too extreme for me, and with the limited time we had, we didn’t get to ski all of what we wanted of any mountain.   

For all of you Nordic enthusiasts, miles and miles of trails pepper the area, through valleys and across frozen lakes.  Not too far from Banff but in the other direction is the site of the 1988 Winter Olympics Nordic 
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Activities is the town of Canmore.  Having not visited this quaint town (yet), I can only report what I’ve heard.  Being a bit out of the main tourist traffic, the folks who want affordable housing to bring up their families as they work in Banff live in Canmore.  Reportedly an artist type town with an incredible network of Nordic trails.  Our mountain guide at Sunshine Village runs a Bed and Breakfast in Canmore…maybe I’ll go out a bit early next winter for some trail time before the proposed NASA wide trip to the Banff area or try to organize a day trip to do some XC skiing during the week.

For any of you that have never skied out west, the Rocky Mountains are incredibly beautiful and the ski lifts are a great way to get spectacular views.  With the altitude at these peaks very reasonable compared to some of the United States’ ski areas and the pristine ambiance of Canada, these mountains are a must to see and ski.  Add in the favorable exchange rate for our mighty dollar and I believe we have a full trip if we decide to join the other NASA centers in the NASA ski week next March.  

Roger Meredith
CMSC Travel Seminar

The Lewis Ski Club sent three people to CMSC Travel Seminar on May 12.  This year’s travel seminar had about 55 vendors from various ski resorts and tour operators.  Also, Bill Frey led a one hour workshop about trip bidding and trip leading responsibilities.   If anyone is considering on being a trip leader, this annual event is an excellent opportunity to learn and talk to different ski resorts representatives.

(Bruce Frankenfield)
CMSC notes
The 1st Annual CMSC Old Fashion Family Picnic will be held at 1:00 PM, Saturday August 18, at the North Chagrin Metroparks.  If you sign up before 8/11/01 the cost will be $8.00, or $10 after that date.  Kids 12 and under are free.  Food, beverages, kid & adult games and more!   Bring a covered dish or dessert to share.  Event flyers will be available at the next two club meetings and our summer picnic or checkout the last issue of the Sitzmark.  Mike Nolan, CMSC Picnic Coordinator, will be at the June 5 club meeting.

Remember the CMSC Softball Tournament is Saturday June 16 at NASA.  First games start around 10:00 AM.  Call Kevin Radil to play on our team and everyone is welcomed to just stop by and support our team. 

The Ski Fair dates have been set for November 16-18, at the downtown Cleveland Convention Center. 

CMSC’s big trip next year is to Beaver Creek/Vail on March 30-April 6, 2002.  Other CMSC ski clubs, in conjunction with this CMSC trip, may also run trips there too.  Destinations for a short December trip and an end of January trip have not been selected yet.
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WARNING: CMSC is alerting everyone that some future health insurance plans may contain language, which could deny you medical benefits for injuries caused during dangerous recreational activities such as skiing. 

You should always read and review any future health insurance policies and you may want to take proper action if this type of language is present in the policy.  

The CMSC Elections were also held in May.  In the only contested CMSC office, Mark Hyatt (Lewis Ski Club Past President, once removed) was elected as the new CMSC Vice President.  After the election, Mark found out that essentially the main duties of the VP is to coordinate three parties during the year, we know he’ll do well.

Bruce Frankenfield, (substitute) CMSC Representative

MEETINGS AND EVENTS

The next regular Ski Club Meeting will be on Tuesday June 5th at the Guerin House, beginning with the usual social “hour” at 5:00pm.  Refreshments will be served.

There will be a Happy Hour get-together Friday, June 8th at Shooters Restaurant, on the west bank of the flats.  Al and Diane Linne are the informal hosts, and will be there beginning at around 5:30 pm.

The CMSC co-ed Softball Tournament will take place Saturday, June 16th at the NASA GRC softball field and picnic grounds.  Contact Bruce Frankenfield or Kevin Radil for details. 

Our monthly board meeting will be on Thursday June 21th , 12:00 noon – 1:00 pm, bldg 500, room 3109. 

ITEMS FOR SALE

Ski Pins for sale:

We have available Lewis Ski Club pins to sell for $2.00 a piece.  Call Lisa Ferenc : (216)433-6592

JUNE BIRTHDAYS

David Braidich  (June 4)

Randi Green  (June 7)

Julie Schmucher-Castner  (June 8)

Henry Miner  (June 11)

Paul Antczak  (June 12)

Ray Castner  (June 16)

Eric Baumann  (June 18)

Jim Skala  (June 22)

Sandra E. Maurer  (June 23)

Teresa Kline  (June 29)

Pete Meitner  (June 29)
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      SKI CLUB OFFICERS 	COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS





PRESIDENT : 	Tom Palisin	(433-6572/500-313) 	METRO REP:	Joe Roche	(433-2575/86-10)


VICE PRES. (Alpine):	Al Linne 	(433-6751/6-2) 	REFRESHMENT:	(VACANT)


VICE PRES. (Nordic):	Linda Elonen-Wright (433-9370/142-5)	SUNSHINE:		(VACANT)


VICE PRES. (Activity):	Karen Fashimpaur	(440-243-5456)	CLUB PHOTOS: 	Mallory Kolick	(440-238-3991)


RECORDER: 	Teresa Monaco 	(433-8293/500-306) 	RACING:		Mark Hyatt	(433-3248/86-8)


PUBLICITY :	Tom Haag	(977-7423/301-3)  	MEMBERSHIP:	(VACANT)


TREASURER:	Cheri Seiler	(433-2545/500-303) 





TRUSTEES   	Annie Easley (440-815-1215), Gene Addy (977-7467), Bruce Frankenfield (433-6456)





Full mailing address:	NASA Glenn Research Center, 21000 Brookpark Road, (Name, Mail Stop #), Cleveland, OH  44135


Internet site:	http://www.grc.nasa.gov/WWW/Clubs/lercski/





